
 

 

 

ondayðFriday: 7:15 a.m., 9:00 a.m. 

Saturday: 9:00 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sunday: 7:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 6:00 p.m.  
 

Reverend Daniel F. Swift, Pastor, father_dan@smlparish.org 

Reverend Carlos A. Florez, Parochial Vicar, 

cflorez@smlparish.org 

Deacon Ken Motylinski 

Deacon Timothy R. Collins 

Deacon Joseph Tedeschi 

Susan B. Kraemer, Business Administrator 

Christine Brandt, Pastoral Associate 

Jean E. Hoover, School Principal

MaryPat Scordato, Director of Religious Education 

Sister Regina McCalla, SSJ, Liturgy/Music Coordinator 

Linda Xerri, Parish Youth Minister 

Georgiana Francisco, Minister of Marketing and Evangelization  

Nancy Finan, Candace Corrado, Administrative Assistants 

William P. Kiernan,  Michael Maher, Parish Trustees 
 

MondayðFriday: 9:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.  
 

Website Address: http://www.smlparish.org 

Email Address: email@smlparish.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/smlparish 

School Website: http://www.smlschool.org 

Knights of Columbus: http://www.Medfordknights.org 

ñGod is rich in mercy, because of His boundless love for us.ò  
Ephesians 2:4 tells us Godôs love knows no boundaries and neither 
does St. Mary of the Lakes. New parishioners, regardless of where 
they live, are welcome and encouraged to register at our parish.  
Registration forms are available at the doors of the church, in the 
parish office, and on our website at smlparish.org. (Click on contact 
us/registration.) 

 
Confessions are heard Saturdays 

after 9:00 a.m. Mass and from 4:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. You may also 
call the parish office to make an appointment for a different time.  
 

Please call the parish office anytime or 

speak to one of the priests after Mass. 
 

Baptisms are celebrated on the second 

and fourth Sundays of the month. Parents must attend a Baptism 
Preparation Session prior to their childôs Baptism. Sponsors also are 
encouraged to attend. Call the parish office (609) 654-8208, Ext. 110 
as early as possible to make the necessary arrangements. 
 

Congratulations to our engaged  

couples. Call (609) 654-8208, Ext. 117 to make arrangements for 
your wedding. We suggest you call at least a year in advance. 
 

If you or someone you know is  

considering becoming a Catholic Christian or if you were baptized 
Catholic but never received the Eucharist and/or Confirmation, call 
(609) 654-8208, Ext.113. There are no tests to pass or fail. There is 
only faith to give and share.  
 

Every Thursday after 9:00 a.m. Mass, 

concluding with Benediction at 7:00 p.m. 
 

The Sacraments are available to anyone con-

fined to home or institution. Please contact the parish office if you 
know anyone who is unable to get to church.  
 

Send bulletin submission re-

quests to bulletineditor@smlparish.org. 

 

Parish Office  40 Jackson Road 654-8208 Ext.110 

Parish Health Ministry   654-8208  Ext.610 

St. Mary of the Lakes School 196 Route 70 654-2546  Ext.210 

Parish Religious Education 196 Route 70 654-2546 Ext.310 

Parish Youth Minister 40 Jackson Road 654-2546 Ext.111 

St. Vincent de Paul 1 Jones Road 953-0021  

http://www.Medfordknights.org
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    Sunday  June 5 

 7:30 a.m. For Our Parishioners 

 9:00 a.m. Deceased Members of Knights of Columbus 

  Council 6520 

 10:30 a.m. Daniel LeSageðThomas and Ann King 

 12:00 p.m. Suzanne McGeeðChristian and Dolores 

  Romvary 

 6:00 p.m. Nancy SwiftðThe McCahill Family 

 Monday June 6 

 7:15 a.m. Frances MaloneðEphraim and Joan Block 

 9:00 a.m. Marion ZettsðNancy Sanson 

  Maurice ScottðVincent and Rachelle Russo 

 Tuesday June 7 

 7:15 a.m. Larry WolfeðLeo and Alice Poyss 

 9:00 a.m. Joanne MarinelliðPhil and Madeline 

  Mitcheli 

  Jesse KaganðMarilyn Crawford 

 Wednesday June  8 

 7:15 a.m. Ruth Ann HareðAlice Dunleavy 

 9:00 a.m. All Priests and Bishops (living and  

  deceased)ðAnonymous 

 Thursday June  9 

 7:15 a.m. Joanne MarinelliðIrma Lorenz 

 9:00 a.m. Daniel KingðThomas and Ann King 

  Jack McFaddenðMom and Jim 

     Friday  June 10 

 7:15 a.m. Jean NorthðAlice Dunleavy 

 9:00 a.m. Janet HaasðJean Schroeder 

  Joanne MarinelliðLeo and Mary Ann 

  Coceano 

 Saturday June 11 

 9:00 a.m. Angelina IncognitoðSol Liebman 

 5:30 p.m. Francis StahlðMr. and Mrs. Louis  

  DiVentura 

 Sunday June 12 

 7:30 a.m. For Our Parishioners 

 9:00 a.m. Helen FitzgibbonsðThe Hardiman Family 

 10:30 a.m. Jim BeckettðTom and Ann King 

 12:00 p.m. John KratzerðHis brother, Greg 

 6:00 p.m. Alyce KlausðThe Conklin Family 

 

 

The altar flowers for todayôs Masses, June 5th, and throughout 
the week have been graciously donated by: 

The Tumolillo Family in memory of Al Tumolillo 
 

Prayer requests over a year old will be placed in a  
category called Long Term Prayer Requests. 
They will not be individually published, but will be 
prayed for at each Mass. 

Long Term Prayer Requests, as well as the  
following: Cathryn Byrne, Jean Harley, Thomas 
Hanley, Jean Newland, Joseph Ranaldo, Terry 
McKenna, Mary Hamilton, Tyson Aromando 
French, Robert Rogers, Patricia Thomas, Louis 
Tedeski, Kathryn Zaleski, Colin Yearly, Joanne 
Kojeski, Evelyn Doherty, Cathryn Roberts,  
Jennifer Kenderdine, Frank Parker, Morgan Kelly, 
Florence DeRenzis, Jeffrey Edwards, Anne Flinn, 
Norman Rebel, Pam Poling, Bruce Bunning,  
Joseph Rowan, Kristin Hurley, Camille Smith,   
Manuel Pernas, Ron Lyczak, Kimberly Shifflett, 
Ron Sabo, Maureen Layman, Alyson Long,  
Margaret Lane, Elizabeth Murphy, John Orio, Dick 
Uth, Alex Roggio, Brooke Conklin, Michael  
Josephs, James Zuratt, Reily Gardner, Andrew 
Lee, Leslie Brown, Alexander Jennings, Colleen 
Patton DeSantis, Carol Santos, Jacques Crochet, 
Marguerite Fenimore, AJ Russo, Mike Delissio, 
Barbara Zanna, Jane Branin, Sally DiBella, Susan 
Janice, Nicholas Meola, Donna Burtis, Carrollanne 
Piazza, Anita Platania and Michael Codianni 

LTJG Kevin Hickey, Ensign Sean Hickey, Lt. Wil-
liam Hock, USAF; Private John Anderson, USA;  
C2C Kyle Brandt, USAF; Captain Matthew Sturgis, 
USA, Spc. Nicholas Graham; 1st Lt. Erin Corcoran, 
USA; 1st  LT Katherine Collins, USA; Lt. Matthew 
Knepper, USN, Ensign Jeremy Griffin, USN; Pvt. 
Nicholas Lawrence, USA; GM3 David Lewis, USN; 
Brigadier General Steve Gilland, US Army  

Thank you for your service to our country! 

May 29ð1st Collection: $22,663. 
 

Please pray for the souls of Joseph Py and Evelyn 

Valentine and keep their families in your prayers. 
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They have the desire. 
Baltimore has the need. 

Do you have the means to help get them there?  

Funding is for transportation, food, lodging, donations, 
and more. Can you help by donating to the 2016 Y.E.S. 
Habitat for Humanity Chesapeake trip?  
 

Todayôs Second Collection will help pay for the 2016 
Team Y.E.S. to get to Baltimore. Please be generous. 
 

Or, tear off the bottom and send with your check (made out to St. 

Mary of the Lakes) to: 

SMLCCS 

Y.E.S.ïYouth Energized in the Spirit 
40 Jackson Road 

      Medford, NJ 08055       
Attn:  Linda T. Xerri 

 _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

___ I would like to fully sponsor a volunteer at the $175 level. 

___ I would like to donate  

Ã     $150       Ã   $100    Ã    $75 

Ã     $  50       Ã   $  25    Ã    Other _____ 

¢ŜŀƳ ¸Φ9Φ{Φ 

They say that in order to serve the poor, one must  
acquire the heart of the poor.  27 teens and 12 adults 
have the heart, but need $16,000 by June 21st to serve. 
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Today at Noon, a special Mass 
will be held to honor and bless 
all 2016 graduates in the parish, 
including eighth grade, high 
school, and college grads of any 
school.   

In addition, 15 teens will be   
recognized for their ministry leadership in the parish 
with The Youth Energized in the Spirit Award for  
Outstanding Leadership. One teen will be presented 
with the St. Timothy Award for Outstanding Service in 
the Diocese. The Knights of Columbus Council 6520 
will present the Altar Server Awards. 

Redemption will lead everyone in song during this  
special liturgy for our graduates.   

A barbecue/graduation party hosted by the Knights of 
Columbus and Y.E.S. ministry will follow in the  
Emmaus Center. Families and friends are invited.  

In the Gospel, we see how Jesus was moved with 
pity and said to the widow, ñDo not cry,ò and the 
people knew that ñGod had visited His people.ò 

You can help bring hope to the poor by taking a 
shopping bag as you exit the church today. Fill it 
with some of the items listed below and bring it to 
Mass next weekend for the Society of St. Vincent 
de Paul. 

This month the food pantry is in special need of 
canned soup, cereal, canned vegetables, canned 
fruit, jelly, spaghetti sauce (jars), tuna fish, potato 
flakes, meals in a can (e.g., SpaghettiOs), pasta 
and macaroni and cheese. 

The second collection on June 11th and 12th is for 
St. Vincentôs. Through your almsgiving, you are per-
forming a good work, far greater than you think. 
Your generosity brings Christôs love and compas-
sion to the poor. 
 
If you or someone you know needs assistance, call 
St. Vincentôs at (609) 953-0021. 

The next Senior Adult Ministry meeting will be held 
on June 7th in at 7:00 p.m. in the Emmaus Center. If 
you missed the first meeting, donôtô be shy! Come 
and join the discussion about the myriad events and 
ministerial projects this group will be taking on. This 
is one ministry that is marching to a different tune, 
and it isnôt an ñOldie but Goodieò! For further  
information, contact Pastoral Associate Christine 
Brandt, (609) 654-8208, Ext. 113. 

The Church as been scheduled for a deep  
cleaning the week of June 20th. Please note that  
daily Masses will take place in the Emmaus Center 
during that time.  

As we continue to read comments made by  
parishioners in the recent Parish Survey and  
elsewhere, we have already taken action on some of 
the issues that were brought to our attention.  

A number of parishioners questioned why we did not 
pave the Jackson Road parking lot on the side of the 
church. Some recommended that we re-gravel the 
parking lot because of potential danger of tripping or 
car damage. Unfortunately, due to Wetlands  
Regulations, the parking lot cannot be paved, which is 
why it hasnôt been in the past. Hopefully, you may 
have noticed that we have, indeed, re-graveled the 
area, making it more easily navigable on foot and by 
car. 

Also, in response to the survey, the side entrances 
were regraded to remove the step, confessions were 
changed from Friday morning to Saturday, and we 
have begun a seniors ministry that has met and  
leadership is in place. Keep an eye on the bulletin and 
website for further information, as new members (55+) 
are always welcome. And, for what it is worth, Father 
Dan is doing his best to slow down. 

If you have a concern or item of interest that you feel 
we or Father Dan should be aware of, please donôt 
hesitate to call on any of us. Our contact information 
is located on our website under Ministries. 
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The St. Mary of the Lakes Knights of Columbus 
Ladies Auxiliary will be holding an organizational 
meeting on Wednesday, June 15th at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Emmaus Center. One need not be married to a 
Knight to join. The only requirements are that you 
are a woman and would like to help members of 
our community.  If you would like to join but are 
unable to attend the meeting, email Carolyn  
Karbasian at karbase@aol.com  or call (609) 714-
0620. Leave  name, e-mail address and best  
telephone number to reach you. Email will be the 
primary means of communication among Auxiliary 
members.   

The Knights of Columbus movie ministry at St. 
Joan of Arc presents the film, 23 Blast in Pedata 
Hall, Thursday, June 16th  at 7:30 p.m.  
 
When a high school football star is suddenly 
stricken with irreversible blindness, he must de-
cide whether to live a safe, protected life or to 
summon the courage through playing football to 
step back into the world. Based on the amazing, 
true story of Travis Freeman, a typical teenager 
growing up in a small town in Kentucky, the movie 
follows Travis , a local hero on and off the field, 
when, in the prime of his youth, he is  
unexpectedly stricken with an infection that  
destroys his optic nerve and he  
becomes blind overnight. 

Travis shows us what true bravery is by  
competing on the gridiron, helping his team  
advance to the State playoffs. Depicting a story of 
hope , triumphing over despair, courage  
overcoming fear and of victory prevailing over  
adversity, 23 Blast is designed to encourage and 
uplift audiences. 

St. Mary of the Lakes Knights 
of Columbus Council 6520 
hosts its 9th annual charity 
golf  tournament on Monday, 
June 13, at Medford Village 
Country Club.  

Proceeds benefit Medfordôs 
Society of St. Vincent de Paul 

and the Interfaith Hospitality Network of  
Burlington County, two organizations that provide 
critical services, such as food, shelter, clothing 
and financial assistance to the needy in our area. 
We welcome men and women golfers and local 
businesses to support these vital organizations. 

Golf registration is $150.00 and includes greens 
fees, golf cart, lunch, hors d'oeuvres and a  
sit-down dinner. If anyone wants to volunteer to 
be a hole-sitter, call Dave at (609) 346-4021 or 
email spirt24@gmail.com. 

Pope Francis has granted that 
we may obtain a plenary indul-
gence  during the Year of Mer-
cy. An indulgence is described 
as a remission of the temporal 
punishment from sins that are 
already forgiven. Venial sins 
are forgiven at every Mass 
through the penitential rite or 
reception of Holy Communion. 

Mortal sins are forgiven through the Sacrament 
of Confession. A plenary indulgence removes all 
temporal punishment while a partial indulgence 
removes part of it.   
 
Among ways to earn partial or plenary, one must 
receive the Sacrament of Confession and pass 
through a Holy Door of Mercy.  St. Katherine 
Drexel in Burlington is one of the parishes in the 
Diocese that has been named a Holy Door of 
Mercy.  Should you choose to make a visit and  
find the doors closed, ask the rectory to have 
someone open them for you.   

Use the swing God has blessed you with and 

go play golf!                              Harvey Penick 
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Sixth Graders ready for the Battle of the Books  
County finals that took place on May 31st. 

The Sister Justina Marie Miller, OSF Scholarship is 
awarded at 8th Grade Graduation to an eighth grade 
young man and young woman who is hoping to  
pursue a Catholic high school education.   

Recipients are selected by the 7th and 8th grade 
teachers, and approved by the school Principal. 
Each Recipient is given a monetary scholarship 
award to the Catholic high school they will attend,  
a plaque engraved with his/her name, and names 
are engraved on a plaque displayed in the school. 

A former principal who devoted 22 years of  
leadership and education to SMLS, Sister Justina 
believed SMLS students were defined by courage, 
responsibility, volunteerism and a pleasant  
demeanor, qualities that the scholarship recipient 
must exhibit. 

 A Total of $694.62 was raised during the SMLS  
Mission Club Bake Sale held on May 19th and 20th. 
The funds will help sponsor two members of 2016 
Team Y.E.S. to travel to Baltimore where they will 
once again partner with the Chesapeake Chapter of 
Habitat for Humanity to build and renovate homes in 
inner city Baltimore.  

The SMLS annual Walk-a-thon was held on the 
schoolôs back fields last week, and although a bit 
warm in the afternoon, it didnôt prevent everyone 
from having a fun-filled time making memories 
with classmates and teachers. Students walked 
and danced with DJ Chris from DJôs Available 
and then it was cool ice pop treats for all. 
Thanks to all SML families who generously 
pledged donations. Proceeds will benefit The 
Sister Justina Scholarship Fund. 

 

SML was blooming with students sporting their  
yellow, white, and blue on Thursday, May 26th for 
Daisy Day Dress Down. A big ñThank youò  to  
everyone who generously donated to make this 
event such a success.  Together we raised over 
$2,000 for the Pediatric Cancer Center at 
the Childrenôs Hospital of Philadelphia. 
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September is closer than you think and you might want 
to think about teaching Religious Education classes 
which are held on Tuesday and Wednesday  
afternoons from 4:15 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. for first through 
sixth graders. Seventh and eighth graders meet on 
Tuesday evenings from 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  
 
We have a large program at our  parish, so the need 
for Catechists is also great and includes classroom 
assistants, hall monitors, substitute catechists and  
office help. But the rewards are also great!  If you 
would like to learn more, call (609) 654-2546, Ext. 310 
or email smlprep@smlparish.org.  

Save the Date!  

Saturday, September 17th  

Noon to 3:30 p.m.  

If you can set up, serve up, clean up,  

we need you!  

Contact  

Millie Linett (609) 668 -1673/mlinett@verizon.net or  

Dar MacDonald (609) 859 -0311  

If you have Celiac disease and prefer to receive 
a low gluten host, identify yourself at the railing 
near the Tabernacle after Holy Communion. A 
priest, deacon, or Eucharistic minister will give 
you a consecrated low gluten host at that time. 

Registration is open for Cave 
Quest: Following Jesus the Light of 
the World, a ñTotally Catholicò  
Vacation Bible School program. 
The program runs from August 1st 
through August 5th, 9:00 a.m. to 
12:30 p.m., at the SML Parish  
Education Center on Route 70. 
Check-in is 8:30 a.m. Children 

aged four (as of June 1) to starting fifth grade in  
September are welcome to join this exciting  
adventure. To register, visit www.smlparish.org. 

Fatherôs Day cards are available at all entrances 
of the Church. Offerings can be put in the  
collection baskets or dropped off at the Parish 

Office no later than June 15th. 
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